
December 06, 2024, NYCRGC Board of Directors Meeting. *Meeting called to order at 6:30 PM.  
Attending Board Members: 1.) Ray Hill, 2.) Bruce Hill, 3.) Todd Corriveau, 4.) Bruce Ballard, 4.) Sit In-Cindy Peaslee- 

(Vice President). 

 

Old Business: 

1. Goals for 2025:  

I. Review the current By-Laws for appropriateness/relevance: Make corrections as necessary to simplify and reflect 

our current operations. The By-Laws should reflect how we are organized and conduct the Club’s business. The 

Board will attempt to clarify any questions and simplify the written wording contained within the By-Laws. 

Questions we will look at are: Are we presently doing this, should we be doing this, what is the intent of 

sentences, can we simplify the wording? Once the board has gone through and edited the By-Laws, we will 

present the edited version in DRAFT form to the Club Officers for their review. Once we agree on a final version 

of the document, we will make a motion to the general club members to vote on the incorporation of the 

changes to the base document. 

II. More competitive shoots: The Board is in favor of holding competitive shooting contests and we want to increase 

the number of events we have throughout the year. We are looking to institute a monthly schedule for a set day 

and time. [Second or third Saturday of the month at 11:00 am for example]. The Board feels that by establishing 

a set monthly schedule, people will become accustomed to when the events are being held which might increase 

attendance. Planning is ongoing. 

III. Offer more services for the club: Firearms familiarization, gun sight in, introductory courses for women and 

children, elimination of the fear/intimidation/mystique of firearms.  

2. Raffles for 2025: The board wants to conduct multiple raffles as we did last year. For firearms the Board is 

recommending 4 raffles – a SHOTGUN (12ga Mossberg?) to be raffled in the spring (maybe in conjunction with our 

spring cleanup or our first competitive shoot of the year) in April or May, 9mm handgun (Springfield Hellcat Pro?) to 

be raffled at the club auction in July, rifle (Winchester, 350 Legend?) to be raffled at the Pig Roast in September and a 

22 pistol (SW 22 Victory LR?) to be raffled at the Club Christmas Party in December. After quickly checking prices 

online, the budget the Board proposed for the purchase of the firearms is a total of $2300. The budget expenditure 

was motioned and voted on by the general members in attendance at the meeting and the budget was approved. 

Board Member, Bruce Hill, will contact the firearms dealer we have been using to select and purchase the firearms 

we have selected for this year.  

 

New Business: 

1. The Board members are reviewing the current Range Rules to see if there are any changes needed for year 2025. If 

any changes are recommended, the Board will discuss and review. If a change is warranted, a written draft of the 

change will be prepared and then proposed to the Club Officers. If the officers agree with the change, then the 

revision will be motioned for approval and subsequent incorporation to the approved the Range Rules. 

 

**The Board Meeting was adjourned at 7:25 pm. 


